Report from USG Faculty Governance Units Meeting

March 14, 2008

Clayton State University

Faculty officers from 22 universities, colleges and community colleges met for a productive time in Morrow, GA, at Clayton State University. There was an informative power-point slide presented by 4 faculty senate chairs—all faculty members—related to the 10 most populated states in comparison to Georgia in terms of student population and necessary faculty numbers to accommodate future growth (I have attached one slide of “best” practices). Four representatives from the Board of Regents, who welcomed this group meeting, consisted of Dr. Susan Herbst (Executive Vice Chancellor of Academic Affairs & Chief Academic Officer), Dr. Sandra Stone, Dr. Linda Noble and an Administrative Assistant (whose name I did not record). There was a time for Q&A with these officials, and one item that arose was the core curriculum, with salary and grant-writing being a close second, the latter subject discussed more fully in the end of the meeting. Early on, Dr. Herbst departed shortly after her remarks, but the other BOR officials remained to consult with the governance unit heads when requested.

Two break-out sessions featured benefits and governance. The first group discussed (among other subjects) salary, health benefits, retirement options (ORP and TRP), workload, and related policies. I took part in the governance session, which started with results from the survey (I had planned to share that in the March 4 meeting) and then grappled with a permanent establishment of this group, including its name and possible constitution. Afterwards, the two groups convened to share their discussion points and then voted unanimously to establish the USG Faculty Council. I collaborated in a smaller sub-committee with four other faculty officers to hammer out the initial by-laws of this new faculty governance group. Our next assignment consisted of sharing this information with our institutions and presidents, to garner their support for our participation in the USG Faculty Council.

This meeting of the faculty governance officers was indeed a historic one, never having been attempted before. From it, I learned that our institution is not alone its challenges; many concerns are similar. Some institutions were just beginning to form faculty senates (such as Armstrong Atlantic); others—like ours—had been in existence for some time. One main purpose of the USG Faculty Council is to support those newly emerging faculty senates, share insights and advice, and provide a voice for all USG faculty. Dr. Herbst admitted that the public, but especially in the state legislature, needs a better idea of the effort and arduous work in the higher institutions.

I will be scanning in the information from this meeting and posting it on the Faculty Senate website for your perusal.

Respectfully submitted,

Rose M. Metts, Vice Chair of the Faculty Senate

